Chinle Chapter Government

THE NAVAJO NATION
Dr. Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch Shawna Claw RoAnn Burbank
PRESIDENT VICE PRESIDENT SECRETARY/TREASURER
Eugene Tso Oscar Bia
COUNCIL DELEGATE GRAZING COMMITTEE MEMBER

CHINLE CHAPTER REGULAR CHAPTER MEETING

SEPTEMBER 28, 2021
5:00 PM
L. Call Meeting to Order by Chapter President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch at 5:00 PM.
Il II. Invocation by Chapter President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch.

II. II1. Roll Call by Chapter President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch.
Delegate Eugene Tso
LDA Joann Dedman
President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch
Vice President (VP)Shawna Claw
Secretary/Treasurer (S/T) Roann Burbank
Grazing Official (GO) Oscar Bia
CCG Manager Walton Yazzie
Tyrone Begay
TiShawna Spencer
Ferrenda Jake
Heather Wilcox
Danny Francis
Edward Francis
LaCresha Campbell
Elvira Honie
Roselyn Yazzie
Vanessa Begay

V. IV. Review and Approval of Agenda read by President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch.
Amendments:
President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: At our meeting, we have a few amendments that have been proposed for our agenda this
evening. As we review the agenda, we have four announcements that I would like to be added in as amendments. First, one
is to review our phasing in plan to review our office hours this week. Three. We have the FAA Plan for National Park
Services, Missile and Carranza. The fourth announcement is the Veterans' event that is going to be upcoming. I also have
one report or two reports to be added as an amendment. One is the Yeego Project. We have a return, returning committee
member that would like to present her project. We also have another report to be amended, which is through the John
Hopkins team. And then we also have an amendment to add a resolution which is going to be CHIN-SEPT-21-058 and the
resolution title is going to be two seconds here to open it. It's going to be in conjunction with our current Chapter budget,
and the resolution name is APPROVING THE FISCAL YEAR 2022 general funds, land claims, trust funds and scholarship
funds budget in the amount of four hundred and $404,919.00. I have seven (7) amendments to be added to the agenda, and |
don't know if the two that were under reports for the Yeego Project and John Hopkins if they're on the call.
Ms. Heather Wilcox: This is Heather Wilcox, I'm on the call for the Yeego project.
President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Good evening, Heather. Thank you for joining us this evening. Is there anybody from
the John Hopkins on the call? Ms. secretary, were you able to send out the invitation to those that were on the agenda this
evening?
S/T Roann Burbank: [ send a link to Kristen Tallis from Johns Hopkins, but she's not on the call yet.
President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: We can add them on the agenda as an amendment until they show up. But at this point
we're requesting for an approval of the agenda as stated and also the seven amendments to be added for announcements,
reports and new business.
Announcements
1. a. Review Phase-In Plan for In-Person
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VI

VIIL

b. Review of Office Hours for this week
c. FAA Plan for National Park Services
d. Veteran’s event that is going to be coming up
Reports
2. a.Yeego Report
b. John Hopkins
Resolutions
3. CHIN-SEPT-21-058
Motion: TiShawna Spencer Second: Ferrenda Jake
Discussions: NONE
President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Any questions or comments in regards to the changes of the agenda or anything we've
stated to date. If none, we are going to start with our vote. I have a current roll call list that we have. If you've called in after
call, we will add your name after we call.

Vote: 7 Opposed: 0 Abstained: 1

V. Review and Approval of August Chapter Meeting Minutes read by Chapter Secretary/Treasurer Roann Burbank.
Motion: Oscar Bia Sr. Second: TiShawna Spencer
Discussions: NONE

Vote: 9 Opposed: 0 Abstained: 1

V1. Review and Approval of August Financial Report read by Chapter S/T Roann Burbank.

Motion: Eugene Tso Second: Danny Francis

Discussions: NONE

Vote: 9 Opposed: 0 Abstained: 1

VII. Announcements:

a. Review Phase-In Plan for In-Person
¢. Review of Office Hours for this week

¢. FAA Plan for National Park Services

d. Veteran’s event that is going to be coming up

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: We have a vote of nine zero one. Thank you. Next item under our agenda, we have

announcements, we have a few announcements this evening. Chinle chapter, we have an announcement on our
Phasing-In- Plan. We have received notification that our chapter is authorized to reopen our next meeting for all.
This is going to be In-Person and it's going to be held at the Chinle Chapter House. We have our meetings are going
to begin to be in person after that date. So, October 4th. Next week on Monday, we will start with our planning
meeting at 5:00 p.m. in person. We will also be having some limited services that are going to be opening up in the
chapter. Our only chapter is also preparing to reopen the front entrance. Items that we are going to be working on, let
me open this up here, so you are able to review it as well. Are going to be opening the front office area to where we
can go inside and pay for water and trash services. And then we'll also, the computer lab will remain closed as of
now. And then there will be also limited resources. But overall, we are going to begin to open our Chapter meetings
to be In- Person. That's the first announcement. Second announcement, we are at the end of the year fiscal year, so
our office would be closed to close out fiscal year September 28 to September 30th. Announcement is our last
planning meeting. We had Ms. Lyn Carranza do a FAA report for the flyover, flyover plan and requested to still
receive feedback and comments from the Chinle Community Chapter voters. Those comments can be submitted to
the Chinle Chapter in regards to the FAA planning, and she's accepting comments with your names and stated
comments at this time. They can be for or oppose the project, but she's overall looking for comments from the
community members, so please do inform those that she is taking concerns at this time. Our fourth announcements is
we are working with Representative Tom O'Halloran team to provide a resource or a Question and Answer resource
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for our community veterans. We are planning to host a open event for community veterans, not only for the Chinle
area, but for the Navajo Nation. Chinle
will sponsor the event. We are planning to have this event for the Veterans on November 1st, which is on a Monday.
More details to follow. But if you have any veterans that may have a concern that would like to be addressed or
needs further information from the Veterans Overall Association, we will have In-Person booth that will be available
to the community members. And again, so more information will come for that forth announcements. And that
concludes the four announcements that we have for this evening.

VIII. Community Concerns: NONE

IX. Old Business: NONE

X. X. New Business:

a. CHIN-SEPT-21-050: REQUESTING OF EXTERNAL FUNDING IN THE AMOUNT OF $30,000.00 THROUGH
THE NAVAJO TRANSITIONAL ENERGY COMPANY (NTEC) COMMUNITY BENEFIT FUND 2021 FOR THE
CHINLE CHAPTER GOVERNMENT’S PROPOSED CHINLE COMMUNITY ENERGY SUSTAINABILTY
PROJECT.

Motion and motion to make a correction #3 word used promote be changed to deter: Tyrone Begay
Second: TiShawna Spencer

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Thank you. I will make that correction right now.

Discussion:

Vote: 9 Opposed: 0 Abstained: 1

b. CHIN-SEPT-21-051: APPROVING THE CHINLE CHAPTER GOVERNMENT FISCAL YEAR 2022 PROJECT
PRIORITY LIST.

Motion: Danny Francis Second: Oscar Bia Sr.
Discussions: NONE
Vote: 9 Opposed: 0 Abstained: 1

c. CHIN-SEPT-21-052: RECOMMENDING THE NAVAJO NATION COUNCIL AND THE PRESIDENT OF THE
NAVAJO NATION TO IMMEDIATELY ENACT EMERGENCY LEGISLATION TO PROVIDE DROUGHT
RELIEF TO THE NAVAJO NATION; AND ALLOCATE NECESSARY FUNDING TO ADDRESS DROUGHT
IMPACTS ON THE NAVAJO NATION.

Motion: Oscar Bia Sr. Second: Danny Francis

Discussions:

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Are there any questions or comments?

VP Shawna Claw: This is Shawna.

Council Delegate Eugene Tso: My daughter, Eugene.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yes, go ahead.

VP Shawna Claw: Ok, so the question I have is regarding the issues for recommendation for the tour attendees, and
since this resolution is coming forth from Chinle Chapter, I am wondering how relevant the last question is where it
says provide updated land status maps showing the different land status and jurisdictions and Eastern Agency. So that
was my question. Is that going to be relevant for what it means to our resolution? Or was this a template that was shared
with other chapters across the Navajo Nation? Thank you.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: I'm not too sure on that question. Ms. Secretary, were you able to invite back the
guests that presented on this topic during our planning meeting?

S/T Roann Burbank; Madame, no, he is not here online.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yeah. Ok, I don't remember the sponsor of this particular resolution, so. The only
recommendation I have is if we need some clarification on the agency as well as the attached exhibits, we don't have
those we can postpone this resolution to our next meeting.

S/T Roann Burbank: Well, we have to motion to table it.
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President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yeah, because I 1 understand on Page two, you have Eastern Agency and then it also
states that there are exhibits attached, but we do not have copies of those.

S/T Roann Burbank: Yes, and the sponsor is not here. So, I'm requesting for a motion to table. Officials are not
allowed to motion. Yes. Oscar, could you amend this motion to table?

GO Oscar Bia Sr: Yeah, I motion

Sponsor is not on call to present report and documentation.

Motioned to table.

Motion: Oscar Bia Sr. Second: Danny Francis
Discussions:
Vote: 7 Opposed: Abstained: 1

CHIN-SEPT-21-053: SUPPORTING AND RECOMMENDING APPROVAL OF THE HEALTHY HOOGHAN
PROJECT.

Motion: TiShawna Spencer Second: Danny Francis
Discussions: None
Vote: 9 Opposed: 0 Abstained 1

CHIN-SEPT-21-054: RECOMMENDING AND SUPPORTING A FIBER OPTIC BROADBAND BUILD OUT AND
ESTABLISHMENT OF BRANCH LIBRARIES AT THE CHAPTER TO BE FUNDED BY FCC E-RATE FUNDING
AND OTHER FUNDING SOURCES.

Motion: Danny Francis Second: Tyrone Begay

Discussions:

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Are there any questions or comments in regards to the Resolution?

S/T Roann Burbank: Yes, | do have a question. This Broadband Fiber Optic is a library. Where does the Chinle
Chapter put it?

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: We invite our guests to come on the call today to answer your questions.

Ms. LaCresha Campbell: Yes, I’'m here.

President Rosanna Jumbeo-Fitch: Ok, here we go. Go ahead and state your name to her question.

Ms. LaCresha Campbell: Hi, this is LaCresha Campbell with NNTU. So, the question, just so I'm clear, is where the
chapter library will be located. Is that correct?

S/T Roann Burbank: Yes, Where is it going to be located?

Ms. LaCresha Campbell: Inside the Chapter House.

S/T Roann Burbank: Are they just computers or what is it? I mean, when [ think of a library, [ think about books.

Ms. LaCresha Campbell: Yes, it'll be a digital library, there will be a computer that will be provided and maintained
by the Department Dine of Education.

S/T Roann Burbank: Thank you.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Thank you Ms. Campbell, any other questions? Ok, well we will proceed with the
vote, and again l...interrupted by S/T.

S/T Roann Burbank: [ do have, | need to amend something. I believe it is under a six or seven. The sentences, end in a
period they should be semicolon. The resolution I have is totally different than what you have. You see under Whereas:
six and seven, they end, those two end in periods, semicolon.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: That’s four, five, six and seven.

S/T Roann Burbank: four, five, six and seven, thank you Madame.

VP Shawna Claw: And then maybe just to clarify, you put in this digital branch library in.

S/T Roann Burbank: That would be under NOW THEREFORE one, second sentence, where it says establishing a
digital insert digital branch library.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Ok.
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Ms. LaCresha Campbell: I just want to clarify something. Ok, I just want to clarify something. Um, it's starting out, it
is a digital library. You can. You do have the option of requesting books from the library here in Window Rock. We
have

had some Chapters do that, but that is up to your Chapter, if that's what you want to do just for clarification. If you
wanted to request physical books as well.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: All right, so I would like to do the formatting to where we do digital branch library
on number four since it says we're bringing that to the Chapter House and then also down at the NOW THEREFORE BE
RESOLVES clause number one, we'll do it Chapter Houses and establishing a digital branch library at each Chapter
House. So that way, at least it states the Chapter House will be digital, but we'll leave the branch library and number two
on subsection F.. So you're still establishing a branch library at each Chapter House.

Ms. LaCresha Campbell: Thank you, yes.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: That way it really clarifies, so if people read this, they understand it’s digital.

Ms. Campbell: Ok, thank you.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Thank you Ms. Campbell. Any other questions or comments in regards to this
resolution?

Vote: 8 Opposed: 0 Abstained: 1

CHIN-SEPT-21-055: APPROVING THE CHINLE CHAPTER GOVERNMENT TO PERFORM AN AUDIT THEIR
FINANCIAL STATEMENTS FOR YEARS ENDING IN SEPTEMBER 30, 2019 AND 2020 BY DONHAM &
ASSOCIATES, CPA LLC, WHICH WILL BILL FOR PROFESSIONAL SERVICES, IN THE AMOUNT OF
$13,000.00, AND OUT OF POCKET OF EXPENSES WILL BE BILLED AS INCURRED, NOT TO EXCEED
$1,500.00.

Motion: Walton Yazzie Second: TiShawna Spencer
Discussions: NONE
Vote: 9 Opposed: 0 Abstained: 1

CHIN-SEPT-21-056: AUTHORIZING AND SUPPORTING THE CHINLE CHAPTER GOVERNMENT AND
OSCAR BIA, GRAZING COMMITTEE MEMBER TO IMPLEMENT AND EXECUTE FERAL HORSES, STRAY,
AND UNCLAIMED LIVESTOCK REMOVAL PROGRAM IN EFFORTS TO IMPROVE THE ECOLOGICAL
HEALTH AND PRODUCTIVITY OF THE NAVAJO RANGELANDS FOR PRESENT AND FUTURE
GENERATIONS OF THE NAVAJO PEOPLE.

Motion: Danny Francis Second: Tyrone Begay

Discussions:

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Any questions or comments?

VP Shawna Claw: | have a question, This is Shawna.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Go ahead.

VP Shawna Claw: The question [ have is in the: THEREFORE IT BE RESOLVED, the transportation Navajo Nation is
just a vague term there, so I don't know who specifically affirms the navigation.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Thank you.

GO Oscar Bia Sr.: Chair, this is Oscar.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yes, go ahead.

GO Oscar Bia Sr.: That livestock, horses, sell horses. They have become plentiful and there are some people that start
stealing these horses and then sell it to the Navajos. So, that is just generating up in Navajo Nation. It is sneaking again,
they steal and sell it back to each other. Just like Saturday or Sunday. I have a report from this one individual family
from his residence. There was some people chasing horses and taking them, but he questioned that person and that
person said that. I said “ Go ahead and take it”, I supposedly had said. But I don't know this person, this family. But the
license plate is from New Mexico. Horse trailer also. So, before it's all gone or something, instead of selling to one
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another, Navajo. That is the reason we need to expedite it getting it done. And then they are arguing about it. Whose
horse it that and take it away and stuff like that. It’s an argumentative subject. That is all.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Thank you, Oscar for providing that information. Any other questions or comments
in regards to the resolution? We have a motion as well as the second.

S/T Roann Burbank: Yes, it is referring to what the Vice president was asking about. The NOW THEREFORE BE
RESOLVED number six. Where it says the Navajo Nation. She says it was too vague.

S/T Roann Burbank: Um, maybe we changed that to the Grazing Committee shall assist with transportation for
individuals in need of resources to market through ....echo.. the availability of resources.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Okay.

S/T Roann Burbank: Is that correct Oscar? Is it the Grazing Committee that will assist you?/?

GO Oscar Bia Sr.: What was that? Your phone is static here. Hello? Can you hear me?

S/T Roann Burbank: Yeah

Go Oscar Bia Sr.: What was your question?

S/T Roann Burbank: Ok, on the resolution, under the NOW THEREFORE SHALL RESOLVE, the number six, it says
“the Navajo Nation shall assist with transportation for individuals in need of resources to market their livestock an
mobility of resources”. The Vice President pointed out that where it says the “Navajo Nation” is too, too vague. So,
what if we change that one to the Grazing Committee/ You have a copy of the Resolution Oscar?

GO Oscar Bia Sr.: Not yet. Only the one with, what do you call it, when we had a meeting. I had that resolution from
our agency Grazing.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: At the beginning of that, NOW THEREFORE, it does state all the entities which
would be involved, which is the Grazing Official, Department of AG, Department of Resource, Department of Fish and
Wildlife, BIA Branch of Natural Resources. So, I think that clause is just carried through. That's why it's underneath the
same statements.

GO Oscar Bia Sr.: Yeah, everything is going to go to Department of Ag, then from there they are approve it.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yeah

GO Oscar Bia Sr.; | have another document I can, like'a written documents to them. And with the resolution that will
be from us or from the Chinle Chapter.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yes

GO Oscar Bia Sr.: with those attached. What was it called? Flyers, put up some flyers for (10) days notice. Then, but
another words from BIA. It says, we, they, them "just go ahead and round it up, don't post it". They say said they have
jurisdiction over it. From their side they are going to send some documents to the Department of AG. But from
Department of AG, they don't, they don't just come out here. They have to meet all these requirements. So, I'm working
on that and waiting for the approval agenda from the Chapter Officials.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yes

GO Oscar Bia Sr.: Yes

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: So you got that one .....background noise . 1 think this one that we have is the correct
one because there’s the one where we’re renewing, It’s going to supersede the old one from July 2019 Officials.

GO Oscar Bia Sr.: Yeah, also that

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yes

GO Oscar Bia Sr.: Yes, it’s complete.

Delegate Eugene Tso: Chair, my daughter

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yes

Delegate Eugene Tso: That one. There is a Title 1II. Three Navajo Nation Code, 871 section. Within that area, that
section, there is a wild horse procedure. Just put that one down, NOW THEREFORE. We can accomplish it. That puts
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XI. Reports:
a.

everybody in there, Rangers, AG Department, Grazing and everybody. Let it define the process. So, all it needs is a
Chapter resolution. So, just put that in there. the 2019 might be stated incorrectly.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yes, we got it. Title III

Delegate Eugene Tso: Maybe yeah maybe run with that one, yeah.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yes...background noise

Delegate Eugene Tso: naudible... Interrupted by S/T Roann... Inaudible

S/T Roann Burbank: Inaudible... Spoke over Delegate

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Echo....

CCG Manager Walton Yazzie: Chair

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: yes

CCG Manager Walton Yazzie: On that resolution came directly from the Department of AG. So, when we made that
resolution, that was their template, how they wanted it written. So, that it comes from the Department of AG, how the
resolution was written, we just replaced it and retyped it out the way they wanted it. So, they just need a new one
because the last one was in 2019 and this year is like 2022. So, they need it something that just update the resolution to a
newer. That's all they were requesting from us.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Ok, yep. Ok. I think we're all in agreement. We do have Title Iil. We did clarify
which departments and then this is the exact same resolution that we're renewing. So, there's all this has already been
verified and double checked for this grazing official. So, we have a motion on the table. We do have a second. So, now
if there's no other questions, we can vote on this one too.

Vote: 9 Opposed: 0 Abstained: 1

CHIN-SEPT-21-057: APPROVING THE FISCAL YEAR 2022 CARRYOVER BUDGET IN THE AMOUNT OF
$223, 756.00 PLUS REVENUE RECEIVED ON SEPTEMBER 29 & 30, 2021.

Motion Danny Francis Second: TiShawna Spencer
Discussions: NONE
Vote: 9 Opposed: 0 Abstained: 1

Resolution has been approved.

CHIN-SEPT-21-058: APPROVING THE FISCAL YEAR 2022 GENERAL FUNDS, LAND CLAIMS TRUST
FUNDS, AND SCHOLARSHIP FUNDS BUDGET IN THE AMOUNT OF $444,919.00.

Motion: Danny Francis Second: TiShawna Spencer

Discussions:

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: The only comment I have is to change 2020 to 2021 for the final signature line area.
Just a little typo. Any questions or comments? If not, we will proceed with the vote

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch:

Vote: 9 Opposed: 0 Abstained: 1

Resolution passes.

Council Delegate, Eugene Tso

Council Delegate Eugene Tso: September Report is attached.

Honorable Delegate Eugen Tso: Yes, thank you. Give me the time. I'm just off the road, parked. [ know there's two
more areas from Burnside over to Chinle where it goes off. So, I thought I'd just wait for my report. So just on the road
now, 1 will report on several. I send a copy of the report and I can turn that over to Joann. Just today we had a meeting
now I'm just coming back from there in regards to ARPA. Attorney Client Privilege Meeting we did and we just out.
So, I was kind of like an extra session. And then also we had a meeting with the Veterans and discussed those that have
needs. Yesterday, it kind of long to go into the concerns and their issues. We discussed that too. But then we found that
we that the President didn't veto the funds that they requested, but they were not really agreeable with it. So, I think
that's going to come back up again to ask for more funds and sit down with them. That’s propbably what will happen
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again across the Navajo Nation. We are discussing that. And then, I just had a meeting also with Mr. Silversmith, and
NDOT in regards to the bridge. So, I'll be meeting with him on a 7th in the morning on it again. So, and then also we
had that meeting with the BIA regards to Land Relinquishment, and they gave us kind of a good transparency saying
that six months or less that we're going to get the land, that’s the virgin land, the one that's never used before. And so,
with that also Legislation done for 680,000 for a masterplan on that area, that is what they are doing for me. So that's
what we're doing right now and also got another Legislation that also I dropped that’s going forth too, again is our Dog
Control. I took out the preservation and the By-laws Regulation. They are making that one with sharpened teeth for me.
So that's going to also come out and we're going to push that one and also request for some funds for more Dog Control
Officers. We are making be added to it with our Legal Counsel. So, that one is like that. And then we also have that
Community of One is also moving forward. We’re getting Chapters across the Navajo Nation the resolution to back us
up on it. That too and the cause that one as is right now, right now, the government with the 4 Oversight. They kind of
don't give the rights to the voting people. The ones that voted don't have the rights to their Council Delegate to cover
their Chapter areas, like big areas like Chinle. Most of the Chinle areas under RDC in Health and Education. So that's
not really the right of the people's votes. It is forwarding in that manner over there. So that's going to be a real fight on
the floor because some don't, really, some don't, they think it is set because some are Chairperson and Vice Chair and
because of that, if you're going to get something to the Resource and Development Committee, you have to look up
Ricky Nez or the Health and Education Daniel Tso. So, so only four Council Delegate, besides Speaker of the Navajo
Nation has all the authority. And then the law says it is the same. The Council Delegate all help, all the same authority
so they can help. So, that really violates the Navajo Nation way of life. So that is way that one is moving forward like
that. So, that's going to come up, maybe Spring or Summer Session. | mean, Winter Session. So, hoping that we're
going to push that one through. They are working on that one. And then also we're meeting with Dr. Shabala in regards
to Natural Resource and some issues that we have and some things that we keep pushing. And also, that we're going to
be meeting with State Conservationists regards to the irrigation project across from the canyon all the way to the Old
Valley store. They are going to design that for us. I don't know how much that will cost. So, trying to push that one
faster because we want to ask for the ARPA Fund on that one, too. And so, regards to that master plan on Virgin Land
up on top of Holiday Inn that one also, we're asking for a two-story Office Complex. That will be ours and the Chapter
will manage that one. and the Chapter is going to be issuing out business site. It will be filed that way because it's going
to be under the chapter. So, the Chapter might start thinking about having another office and having another employee
regards to that. It will be set like that. Otherwise, we just have to give it to RBDO. So, keep your heads up and see what
you guys can do regards to that one. So that’s what will happen there because we get that land back it's going to be
under the Chapter. That's how | want it. So today we had a meeting on the Three Turkey Ruin. We are working on that
one too. So, we were going to request for some ARPA Funds on that one. there are two roads I'm going to ask Oscar to
work with me on that one and also Ervin Shirley from Grazing Committee. First thing we have to do is withdraw that
land. We discussed that so that's what we're going to go next on that one. So, and [ want the Chapter to have authority
on that one. We don't want to give any proportion that to anybody else. I like it the way it is right now. So, I have been
following that one and other little things that we're doing here. And we approved FY 22. There were some amendments
added; the Condition of Appropriation regards to American Disability Act. It applies to all disability and to
accommodate them we are not prepared for them. That was what I requested for them and it was vetoed by President.
Just as a while ago, we were talking about drought emergency. The 0017-21 that one to 1,161,000, I don't remember, its
over one million that requested for all Chapters for emergency. He also vetoed that from us. So, now we're pushing
forward with what we have now and also in regards to the flood area, They responded to us and we will be meeting
ACE AmeriCorps of Engineer. So, I took some pictures that got the water that's running off the hospital and also from
the south side that was covering the whole area and there was flowing all over. [ took some pictures of that, so I'm
going to see if | can give that to them to again. And also, on the 13th and they were asking you guys if we can use the
Chapter. We are inviting the Resource and Development Committee to have a regular meeting there. That too. Regards
to the flood area, irrigation canal we can discuss with them maybe in the morning first before the meeting starts or
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afterwards. They will be adding that to their Agenda. So that to think about. . So with that, I'm going to let my LDA put
have her put what | forgot. Joann.

LDA Joann Dedman: Madame Chair, Do I have the floor? Hello

Vice President Shawna Claw: Yes, you do.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: The floor is yours. LDA Dedman? Delegate Tso, are you able to let your LDA
know she’s got the floor? I don’t know if her phone is cutting out.

Delegate Eugene Tso: I think so. Joann are you still on there?

LDA Joann Dedman: Can you hear me now?

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yes, we can hear you.

LDA Joann Dedman: Okay, sorry my, | have two home phones, one died just as you were calling me, and [ apologize.
So, there was a written, a written report provided by Delegate. Tso. So, um, do you have any questions on that report at
this time?

President Rosanna Jumbeo-Fitch: I don’t have any questions at this time. Questions from anybody, community
members, or any others, comments? ok well, thank you, Ahe’hee my father also LDA Dedman for your report this
evening.

Chapter President, Dr. Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch

Chapter President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: September Report is attached.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: I have also posted my report onto the screen, so you can also look at it as well so
Ya’ha’teeh again those that are attending, my family and my people. September 2021, we have been working on a lot of
our projects from Fiscal Year 2021, as well as trying to find funding finalized, the scope of work and also we've been
submitting a lot of documentation to the various departments and also working continuously with the ARPA
applications and submittals. So overall, I've been working a lot with the resolutions and finalizing them. We've attended
a lot of meetings within the past month. We had our meeting later at the end of September as we were closing out our
fiscal year. So, we've had a lot of a lot more days to report on. The first item we've completed since the last meeting
we've had is we've went and went to meetings with Senator Mark Kelly's team, which was in conjunction with the
Senator's office, as well as his constituents, which came from the Valley, Prescot and also the Flagstaff area. They were
invited to tour the canyon, as well as meet with the various departments, including the Apache County. They've also
met with the NTU. We've also had the Sheriff's department and other various departments. We discussed the hot topics
the school district was there. We reviewed funding options that could be possibly reviewed and the Chinle Chapter we
presented on our flooding issues in regards to where the Chinle Wash and Nazlini Wash flood our community members
that live within the area. One of the areas we did review was also the the bridge locations for what we are proposing for
Fiscal Year 2022. So, we provided information in regards to that and also the current flooding events and how our
homeowners and community members do get flooded. And we do have difficulties getting emergency response as well
as assistance to them. So, we provide a little presentation in regards to the Senator's team. So, they've been coordinating
and kind of giving us information as they receive it in regards to possible funding options and resources. We've also
been I've also attended a work session a couple of times this past couple of weeks with our Chapter Staff and Officials
in regards to Ethics trainings and also reviewing some newly proposed ordinances, whether it's for trash and then also
reviewing our Rules of Order for Chinle Chapter Government so that when we have a standard Rules of Order that we
were able to review and follow at our meetings. Also attended some leadership meetings with RDC and we've also done
trainings with the Chinle ASC Office in regards to the ARPA bathroom additions. We did a lot of reviews on what
could be required, what's project ready, what qualifies and also what the cost and also the methods that we need to go
about in order to implement these projects. I've also attended the Chinle Service Unit Town Hall Meetings just to get
various updates in regards to Health Care and also any areas that may be needing assistance within Community Service
Unit and also they've presented on the various departments and what programs they are assisting with. We've also been
doing continuous meetings with the Canoe Construction owner's Rep. So that way we are staying on top of the Vendor
Village Projects. We've provided various updates in regards to the Department of Economic Development and giving
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them information in regards to our project schedule, our project budget and also what items we're still needing to
complete within our project task. That specific project, we are working to obtain the clearances for the land, as well as
getting legal land surveys and also preparing to ... Architectural Engineering information so we can solicit that project
out for bid and then also just continuously working with DED and trying to get funding opportunities for that particular
project. We've also had I've also attended the Community Development Block Grant. It's another opportunity to get
some sort of funding for the Chinle Chapter Community members that had a few qualifications. So we did review those
options of how we could possibly get maybe submit for funding opportunities, but in regards to our access points to the
watering wells. So those are some options that we did talk about. And then throughout the month of September, the
beginning of the month, I did a lot of review and revisions to our ARPA applications, working with the Chapter Staff,
Walton and Tyrone and also to TiShawna in regards to gaining more information for ARPA, the American Rescue Plan
Act. We so far to date have gotten information in regards to the bathroom additions, as well as the water lines. Working
with the Chapter Staff, we've compiled a lot of applicant information through OEHE as well as....background noise...
and also HIS in regards to those community members that have previously applied. They have been on a waiting list for
some have been waiting, waiting for years. But we revisit those applicants and we had to provide more details in
regards to the ARPA requirements. So; we worked with the CPMD, Community Development in updating those. So,
we've had the Chapter Staff go through and verify the exact location of the applicants, their phone numbers, the amount
of people living in the homes, what type of dwellings they have. And we had to fill, verify all that information and put
it into an Excel document, as well as a mapping system. So that way, other entities were also able to obtain the
information needed. We don't have a 100 percent guarantee yet from ARPA, but so far we have been trying to move the
projects forward for bathrooms and water lines, and it involves those community members within the Chinle Chapter in
the Valley area, Chinle Community and also Del Muerto and also down towards the canyon area. So, we are trying to
get those that have been applying some type of service for sanitary, their sanitary needs. We've also had our Chapter
Staff attend the Three Turkey Room meeting. That's the Delegate was talking about. But we are having the Nazlini
Chapter at this time take the lead on that particular project as.it's still a very early design stages. We've also been
working with the Community Wellness team. We've had been approached by the various departments within the Chinle
Community, whether it's, IHS, Special Diabetes or overall just being able to highlight community wellness with
COVID and all of the existing health conditions that a lot of our community members have. We've presented an
opportunity to our Delegate in regards to pushing community wellness. We have a lot of resources available in the
Chinle area where we have a Wellness Center, but currently is being outsourced for COVID 19 relief. And we also have
our community wellness at the chapter, but it's currently closed due to COVID 19 protocols. So, we did propose and
gathered information and data from Chinle IHS and also other various departments throughout the Navajo Nation, and
to try to propose a possibility of submitting some type of ARPA application for the Chinle Chapter Community. But we
are still waiting on that project update. We've also been trying to meet with our local community members and try to
gain information in regards to an access road. So, we've met on site behind the Department of Behavioral Health. So,
we're working to get some more information in regards to how we can go about that process. We have existing
roadways that we're trying to address for community members so that we were able to provide them safe and efficient
access from their property line through possible Department of Behavioral Health areas. So, we've been trying to gain
some information from BIA, as well as those various departments in order to gather that for those community members.
We've worked with CPMD as well for our project, the N7 Solar Street Light. We have signed our documents, we have
completed our grant template. We have submitted it to the Navajo Nation. We've received a tracking number, so we are
requesting assistance to have that particular project pushed through the 164 Process. We're also working with the
Navajo Headstart. We did have a meeting myself and the Chapter Manager in regards to what their needs are, what we
have previously agreed to in our agreements and resolutions. So, we had an overall meeting to recapture what the goals
are for the Navajo Headstart. So, we are also waiting for a..... inaudible....executed for the Chapter and Headstart.
Other projects we're working on is a Local Solid Waste Ordinance in regards to our trash and how we can inform our
community members to pick up to clean up and also not to do any more illegal dumping. So, we've been working with
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the Prosecutor's Office as well as the Navajo Nation EPA and also their Legal team and trying to develop some type of
Local Solid Waste Ordinance. So, we're able to try to provide an enforcement technique to help prevent illegal dumping
within our Chinle Chapter Community. And then we again are also continuously meeting with our ASC getting updates
in regards to specific items that are Chapter Officials and Chapter Staff need to adhere to as the end of the year was
closing out. So, we had a couple of meetings in regards to that. We've also had meetings with our Department of
Justice, our Chapter unit, to review our Rules of Order. A lot of any new items that we propose as a Chapter, we have to
provide our DOJ to review it, to make sure we're in compliance. So, we've had various meetings wlith him as well. Our
last work session, we reviewed our Chapter budget. Our Chapter Manager broke down each of the {odes, as well as the
process in regards to how we review our monthly compliance forms. We did a overall project review of what we've
completed to date, what process we're in and what we need to look at moving forward. So, we created the FY 2022
lists. And again constantly reviewing the Ordinances, Rules of Order and also any other community concerns at that
time. We've also attended the Board of Election Supervisor meeting last week. It was kind of a vagle invite that we've
received. We did receive a memo in regards to our Local Sales Tax pro Sales Tax Project and we were invited to return,
but we did not. We did not go anywhere with our project. So right now we're trying to get sonie more information in
regards to what specifically they need from the Elections Office so that again is on standby. We've also been trying to
keep up with our Phase-In. As [.mentioned in our announcement, our Chapter is going to be goingback to in-person
meetings starting Monday for our October Planning and Regular Meeting, and we will follow COVID 19 protocols that
are in place as of to date. And overall, moving forward, we've been contacted by Representative Tom Q Halloran's team
to try to provide some Veteran Outreach. So, we had a brief meeting this morning in regards to wha}Chinle Chapter
can provide. So, we provide open doors for the Representative Tom O'Halloran's team to come out to the Chinle
Chapter Community and try to provide some information for our current and new Veterans that may ten need of some
kind of assistance information or overall just being able to provide them some type of support systen. So that's the
event that we are planning, so we'll have further meetings to discuss that. So overall, we'ré trying to provide
opportunities for our Veterans as well and trying to get information from our new Commander. Ovérall, this past
month, we've been meeting and returning information to our community members, trying to get them \heir assistant
concerns answered and overall just working closely with our Staff and trying to get these projeéts moving forward.
We've also received one Community Land Use Planning Committee member application, but we 'have teopened it to
October Ist as we are trying to get more members for our CLUPC. The CLUPC helps to overali plan for our
community development. It helps for us to have a third party committee to help plan for future develo;\ment, also
current projects, whether it's working with community members or current project lists. So, we're again rescliciting. We
have a due date on October 1st and then we'll do interviews following that. But overall, we're trying' to malily move
forward a lot of our projects. And the big topic right now is the ARPA, as it is a lot of money, a lot*of fundiig that is
available for Chinle, our Navajo Nation Chapters. We did submit for 260 applicants within the Chinle ChapierService
area, so we're hoping that we get all 260 that we can at least provide some kind of water and also bathroom addition,
additional assistance too. So overall, that concludes my report. And does anybody have any questions?

Chapter Vice President, Shawna Claw :

VP Shawna Claw: Good everyone, my family, and people and then I'm going to go ahead and just give a brief rqort,
Our Official has already given an informative report. It really is that way. Right now, it is the beginning of winterynd
we appreciate that, and the, the manager also. You have done a good job. I will do a brief report. These Resolutions Kat
have already been turned in and approved. We are also appreciative of those. We are approaching a new Fiscal Yéy.
The Secretary/Treasurer reported well. The Chapter Priority Projects are like that [ think we still need some work do
on it and we appreciate all those that are involved. Starting with our Delegate, Mr. Tso, LDA Dedman and then ou
chapter Officials, Elected Officials in Administration. So, as our President mentioned, there's been many activities that
the Chapter has been involved in, and for the most part, the other Officials, we've been a part of those sessions and then
also the trainings that have occurred with ASC. One of the main important things right now that the Chapter'is: working
on is the Rules of Order. So, we've been working on getting the information reviewed by the Department of Justice.
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However, we will have our voters review that. I just want to make sure that our voters are aware of those rules that will
be implemented. And the reason is that, that's going to be important. It's going to be a format, a process of procedure or
meetings. So, if we can go ahead and continue working on that and then also

BettyRose Draper: /n Background. 1 ‘1 get get on your finger too why did you take it out?

VP Shawna Claw: Covered speech by background talking..... as far as the rules are and we are working with a work
session. Our Chapter Administration explained the budget, so that was the reason why our meeting was conducted later
in the month. I did do the inventory for the Chapter property and the inventory along with TiShawna and Roann. So,
just a reminder that we will need to go ahead and locate and retrieve the lists that was given to the Officials and the
Admin. So, if we can schedule a date. Please that too. Just to make sure that we do have an accurate account. The
reason being is the two-year audit. Those like that they have to record those into the books. So, we just want to make
sure that we are doing things that they will probably most likely be requesting. As far as financial documents, I also
want to take this time to acknowledge and recognize our new Miss Navajo Nation Niagara Rockbridge. I would like to
invite her just to give a brief introduction, maybe at the next chapter meeting and Niagara is with Chinle Agency. So,
on behalf of Chinle Chapter, we want to congratulate our new Miss Navajo Nation. It's been a few years since that title
has come back to Chinle Agency, but we are very proud of our young lady. She has served on the Navajo Nation Youth
Council. So, I'm very proud of her and we look forward to working with her during some of our events here in Chinle.
Also, I just want to thank our AmeriCorps and then also our PEP workers. I was able to assist them on Friday, this past
Friday with their distribution. We were out there for two hours, and we got an opportunity to distribute some of the
donations, such as hand sanitizers and then also the children and adult mask, as well as dog food. So, thank you for the
team that went out to collect those donations. And I believe they do have upcoming dates where they will be doing
more distribution and then on behalf of the chapter. There was discussion on a celebration of N27, a collaboration with
Nazlini Chapter, as well as Chinle Chapter. This afternoon we did receive information that was shared from Nazlini
Chapter. I believe there are some dates that were recommended and we as Chinle Chapter, we will be notifying the
public of the date of which will be selected. So, during that time, we are encouraging our community members, our
voters, our community organizations and our past leadership to be a part of that celebration. So, we just want to also
take some time to recognize that. I believe that our Chapter President did a good job in addressing some of the projects
that are ongoing. One of the main things that I just want to also remind our Chapter is when we have these meetings, if
you can go ahead and just forward out the information regardless if it's a late notice. That way, we are all aware of some
of the decisions that are being made. The one that I am referring to is the Navajo Nation Board of Elections for our
Sales Tax. | was unaware of that meeting and I know that we were waiting for the decision to come through. As far as
the next steps that the Chapter needed to take. So, if we can just get maybe a summary on that report as well and then
also to our team, I know that with the Navajo Nation changing into a new budget year, there's some of the services that
are going to be delayed. So, I just ask for patience from our community members and then also from the general public.
Once the Navajo Nation goes into the end of the year, a lot of those services they stop. So just to keep that in mind and
we ask for the public's patience on that. Other than that, I think that we did a good job doing the Financial Report, and 1
know that with us, Chapter Officials, we're waiting to do our MIP training. I know that we will probably get
information from our Administration on the dates when we're available to do that. I know our Secretary/ Treasurer; that
would be an important training for her. So, just another thing that I want to add on to that as far as the MIP. And then
also that would help Chapter Officials understand the audit process as it's related to the budget. So, with that, I'll go
ahead and conclude my report. Ahe’hee.

Chapter Secretary/Treasurer, Roann Burbank

S/T Roann Burbank: Good evening everybody. Thank you to everybody who did a report, Delegate Tso, President
Rosanna Vice President Shawna, Oscar and Walton. So, my from the last Regular Chapter Meeting to today, is filled
with signing payroll and then I also attended a training with ASC. Oh, same day had attended a meeting with President
Rosanna and Vice President Shawna and DOJ Rodrick for Rules of Order. And then attended, [ believe, two work
sessions. Discussing, on the Project List, Rules of Order, the Ordinance for Waste, and then, of course, | attended the
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Planning Meeting and then today, the Regular Chapter Meeting. So, and then today I'm working on the agenda for the
October 4th meeting and should have posted by tomorrow and then. That is what I have been doing. Um, so you know
that that's it, that's my report. Thank you. Any questions? Comments?

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Thank you, Roann.

Delegate Eugene Tso: Madame Chair, my daughter, Eugene. [ got one. I forgot one thing.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Go ahead.

Delegate Eugene Tso: s has got a Legislation regards to the extending the Chapter Meeting coming forth
with it saying for them to remain the same, virtual meetings. So, it went through the five-day comment. [ don’t know if
it’s going to come forward in just, just a heads up for you guys.

President Rosanna Jumbeo-Fitch: Ok. Thank you.

Delegate Eugene Tso: Yes, so that is it. They are going to extend it now. So, just to let you know. Thank you.

Chapter Grazing Official, Oscar Bia Sr.

GO Oscar Bia Sr.: Yes, Ya’ha’teeh those online. Is it audible?

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yes.

GO Oscar Bia Sr.: Ok, good, you guys hear well. The first report is Windmill repair. Two have restarted in Chinle
Chapter boundary. It is good, it has been running two or three days. They are halfway full. Please take care of them
when you pass them by, water, windmill, take care of it. Do not abuse.-them. Inform each other of them when at
meetings, church wherever you go tell each other of them. It is good. For your livestock even though it is raining and
water pooled some places.. Then, the branding is almost done but there is ‘only one left and that is way it is not done. It
will be done some other time.

Ms. BettyRose Draper: Background noises ...

GO Oscar Bia Sr.: It’s somebody talking. And then, there will be work being done in other places. Then, I have been
attending meetings. Meeting over in Many Farms, and we have our Officials meetings through phone conferences.
Meetings like the Grazing Official meeting, those are done, Chinle Agency are done. Then after this month there are
others. Then there are several resident reports. On that one, they are saying the horses are going to be removed. I did
not set a date so when the papers are completed. And then, take care of your livestock that are wandering around. There
are reports of livestock being stolen, beef. Instruct each other to care for livestock even if you don’t have

livestock. Long ago grandmother would say that She went visiting homesteads but today it seems we just steal from
each other. The person who steals is not afraid. For us that have livestock we are afraid. Look after each other. If there
is a person herding a livestock that does not belong to them, that you question. Whose livestock is it? Is it your

own? Ask. Us Grazing Official might have to look and we will find them is how we are seen. That is not our
responsibility. Maybe if we were paid or if you put in gas for us. Look after each other and also land disagreements too.
First, go to places for it that why people are not confronting. Whose livestock is it, whose house is it, whose land is it?
Ask those questions before you go out for it. We were just voted in. Have meetings among each other. That way it is
good. That way when I’'m out branding or fencing, or clear a Homesite lease, I will not have to be dealing with people
saying how it is over here , telling the Chapter Officials or Administration Staff. | also tell them where | am going and
that is where | am going. Sometimes, [ am in the office. There are documents that need to mail out to grazing permittes,
and land use permits, and answer questions for those that have questions. It is also not easy when a homeowner has
moved and you’re over here trying to navigate for them. I have a lot of those that [ will be working on. Then there is the
NTUA right-of-way, powerline right-of-way, those are theirs, they already done land preparations for it and will be
fencing. They will be fenced off. Make a way out for them. A wire may fall during a wind or when a fuse break and the
electric goes out. So, they have to go out there and follow the line on land or waterlines, do not fence them off. Inform
them first that you are going to be do a land withdrawal or for grazing. Let them know. That would be good. That is
what happened south of Holiday Inn. The water is not good, it tastes of metal and dirt, and the waterlines have rusted,
those are where the roads go so they can clean by applying water supplies. That is how the waterlines are among us in
Chinle. Then there are those of us that don’t use a lot of water
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even though we have waterlines. Tell each other if you’re going to be fencing up where NTUA travels. Tell each other,
it will be good. If I get reports and I tell them they will say the road is or responsibility so that is why ask why it is
being fenced up. Do they know? They are NTUA roads, and they have been traveling them long before. You can also
say no that can be requested. We obtain water and electric from them. | was raised on oil lamps, and [ would do my
homework. With no waste waterlines. No shower for two to three months is how 1 did my schooling. Today, we have
everything, and we are stingy to each other with the waterlines and electric roadways. People start going to Department
of Ag and report these even in Window Rock, or they call the Chapter Officials. Why not tell me, I do not have horns. |
do not lecture. I only advised how to, and that is what I will tell you. You complicate things that are being done over
there, like funding or jobs that need to be completed. He is not a Grazing Official, even though he does have some
responsibilities pushing documents forward. You_have to come here first. Then we can discuss land and grazing. The
way | think about it is that; do things right and have an understanding, that way it is good for you. You don’t want
anything bad, only good, if we work together, teamwork. Grandfather used to say “teamwork, a reign equally moving”.
That is why correctly live together, work together that way we do not complicate things. If we argue then you might
lose. No, not like that. We are responsible for those. Electric first, fix that first, if you do not know how then you can
come ask how to do things. Work with K’e, that is all there is today. We don’t even shake hands anymore or we glare at
each other. Do not speak like that. Take care of your livestock and your land. Wherever you travel. Do not throw trash
off anywhere. Talk to your grandchild that it is Mother Earth. You live on.it. Live on it right. I receive calls anytime of
the day. [ am now receiving calls about disturbances, bootlegging and family complaints. All of that is the police
responsibility. | do not deal with those. Speak to them diligently. Just like when I go to the store or Post Office people
ask for money. I ask if they want a pop or a sandwich and they no I want money. Talk those and take care them. All of
you listening I am not saying these things to criticize you. I am reminding. Just to let you know. Take care of your
fences, close your gates. If T did it for you, your not going to like it and your going to throw off the gate. I do not go to
place that say No Visitors, because it says No Visitors. Take of your selves with those and tell each other. Then there
are a lot of cows limping with wounds and dislocated joints and some horses have long hooves. Then the wood haulers,
do not throw away your trash there. Those of you buying wood let them know. Don’t dump your trash just anywhere,
please. Tell each other my family, people all of you. That will be my report. Someone can teach us. The SWCD also
has meetings for

irrigations and how to repair them and who will get services first, how can we get funding for it. We have meetings for
those too. [ also represent for that too. Some Ranchers know me and [ talk with them about livestock and land I learn
about that too. Thank you. That will be all.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Thank you my grandfather Oscar. Do anybody have any questions?

Delegate Eugene Tso: My Daughter, Eugene.

President Rosanna Jumbeo-Fitch: Yes

Delegate Eugen Tso: My Uncle, that last week we discussed over, my Legal Counsel regards to getting the Grazing
Committee out of the program under the Department of Ag. They are reviewing that code. The Resource Committee,
it’s a subcommittee. Then, Division of Natural Resources, Dr. Shabala works for them, the Grazing Committee and all
the departments work for him. He is in charge of the water and forest to, I said. So, maybe tomorrow he can let me
know and I can drop a Legislation to get Grazing Committee out of the, as a program. You guys are not a program.
That is why [ am going to get you guys out of there and back on top of the Division of Natural Resources with the
Resource and Development Committee. If they’re going to be still there after my legislation by a Committee of one.
That will be like that. Just to let you know. And then Committee also approved funding for hay and grain. Some got
delivered. So, I don’t know if you know if not let us know. Thank you.

CCG Manager, Walton Yazzie

Mr. Walton Yazzie: Good evening, everybody. This is Walton, the Chapter Manager Ya’ha’teeh. Thank you for
attending the meeting. | was going to make this report pretty short because I do have a family emergency that I'm
dealing with right now. Through the past couple of months that we've been working on all the projects we've been
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really pushing as much as we can from the Admin side and working with it, with our Chapter President and doing as
best as we can to move project for our community. Also, we've been working with the Nava/Hop COVID-19 for the
past year. Right now, we do have assistance for anybody that is positive or anybody that is quarantine. We do still assist
in that of Navajo and Hopi does still help us out on that and does employ two people. Two people that under
Nava/Hopi, that is the DeShawna. And there's another young lady that is on there. Her name is Tara Tara. She is
assisting with this. Also, that is still available if you guys have any community members out there that is under
quarantine or it came a positive. We do have Bashas gift cards that we do and that's provided by Nava and Hopi. We do
purchase the food. They'll give us a list. We deliver and also in PPE gear. So that is available here at the Chapter too.
So, if you guys have any community members out there doing or on quarantine. Next one is, | will do a fiscal report
end of the year. | was going to do it today, but right now I'm not really good at state of mind. I'll present it there in the
Planning Meeting. I will present everything because the report will not be actually accurate until [ actually close down
with the last sales on the tomorrow and Thursday. After we get all that done. I'll have the correct numbers, the correct
amount on FUND one due to the resolution that was passed at that state that all the other funds are closed. Just the final
one is going to go up due to the revenue for the next two days. There Chinle Chapter has been helping and assisting
Oscar also. We've been branding a lot of cattle with him. There was summer youth that was selected he kept and he
took them on weekends or during after hours or after school, he'd done a lot of branding. | also assisted sometimes
helped him out. There's a lot of families out there that really do appreciate it. It does feed us or does give us a good
meal to eat. There was one family that really gave us a really good meal.. And you know, there's a lot of people that
does appreciate things out there. So, there's some time there's ups and downs where we do, but we've done a bunch of
branding throughout the last three months. We do work really closely with the Grazing Rep. also and also with the
inventory and stuff. Yes, our Vice President did walk through it and we we haven't make another date yet, but hopefully
we'll get a date soon. I've been very kind of busy trying to close out and do the end of the year stuff and on conference
calls constantly have like three things ah, four conference calls at one time. It's crazy. But we we we manage. We get it
done. We do everything as possible for everybody that can assist. Previous. Our Chapter President already done a big
report. What we've been working on, what we've been pursuing. But the Chapter Admin is trying to do their best to help
everybody. The only thing that I request from the Officials is we need to go relook over the Plan of Operation. The Plan
of Operation that is set right now. There has some issues with it. For some community members coming up to me and
asking why I changed it or why I'm the one that pursued on a different level. I believe that mostly one of the home
discretionary, | know there's a lot law passed from the RDC that states that any Navajo Nation funds they have to have
a Homesite lease. There's a lot of them that we deny for no Homesite lease a lot of them say that it used to be a long
time ago house, but I do tell them that you can probate or go by the Land Department and reissue that homesite lease
under your name. But some, some community member does not really understand that. So, I don't know how better to
explain that to our community members. Thank you for passing the resolutions for the for all the fiscal year budgets so
we can move forward and reopen. I know our Chapter President did stated that we're doing a soft opening, but starting
tomorrow Chinle Chapter, already have everything set up. So, the lobby will be reopened. We already have all set up.
We already have our plexiglass up. We already put the ramps back on. We put the steps back on. We are sanitize the
building. We put up posters. We put up everything, cautious signs and everything up. So, we're already going to be
reopening by tomorrow the lobby. So, the window service is not going to be right there, no more. So, you can come into
the lobby up to three people. Not a whole big crowd inside or anything like that. So, we were saying up to three people
because it's a small lobby. So, we have that done. I know it's supposed to be done by Friday, but we hurry up and
jumped on it and got it out the way. We do have PPE that are available. We're going to start trying to put some stuff
together and start passing out. I know one certain shipment is for the schools, so we had to divide that up and then start
giving in local schools. We said Chinle Unified School Districts, so we're going to be dividing it between some schools
and try to get them some face masks, some hand sanitizers, some wipes and stuff in that nature. And then we're going to
try to hit some Senior Centers. We we did deliver a lot to Senior Centers, but | believe they were going to give them
some more just to keep the elders safe and give them some more extra PPE. Also, we do got a big shipment from
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Phoenix, so we're trying to think that we'll do that on this coming Friday. It just depends on our schedule we're trying to
work with our schedule was just to do our closing our books and trying to get things set up. So, we're trying to set
everything up as soon as possible, then we'll try to announce it in. We do have a lot of hand sanitizers. We want to give
some to the local businesses and let them set it up outside or whatever when they come in. Or, you know, community
members can go ahead and grab some little hand sanitizer bottles that we're on. We did pick up, so we're trying to put
that together also. Were, we'll probably be advertising for the new AmeriCorps program the fifth year. I believe Tyrone
Begay is actually watching that over for us. I believe we got the notice. So, we'll probably be advertising for the
AmeriCorps members again. So, you know, if you have community members out there, have their kids or anything that
wants to do this program, you know they can more welcome to call Tyrone Begay, our Chapter Planner, and he can
walk and answer any questions with the program with with the AmeriCorps. Also, we have some programs that we
want to set up with the Head Start and also with the Senior Center. I believe the Chapter President they brought up that
they want to do MOU MOA with us just to state some agreements where they're inside of our complex. We haven't
renew our agreement. So that agreement that we have to re relook over. So, we'll probably bring that during our
Planning Meeting. But anything else, [ believe I can go through the whole Financial Statement when we close out end
of the year, and I'll bring that down during the Planning Meeting. I'll have printouts and anything that was needed. | did
change a little bit on the budget. If you see the email, you guys at the last minute I forgot about the Navajo Nation
President signed a three percent wage increase CWA, so | had to amend the number (23) twenty-three to make sure that
three percent (3%) was in there for the main, the main staff, the permanent staff, so that he did signed up on the 27th.
So, it did sign that $2 million for Special Revenue Fund for our project. So, 1. don't know when they're going to put that
in WIND. 1 don't know how much Chinle Chapter is going to get. I know that our Honorable Delegate brought up the
money that was out for hay, grain and stuff. I believe that was a $4 million and they're going to go with a 50/50
formula. I suggest that maybe we sit down with the Grazing Rep. and get all on the same page of how we're going to
utilize this funding. So as the Admin. side, I can know how to budget and how to hurry up and get ahead of the game
because you know howl am, I like to get ahead of this stuff and be prepared and be ready for it right after it comes out.
[ can hurry up and budget and get it going and see if these are approved or allowable or disallowable. So, | suggest that
we can meet on that and see how much funds are going to be available and what we should be buying and what we
could provide on that. [ know there was a suggestion of only for permit holders, but I know there's another Council
Delegate that was saying that if they own livestock. So even that we need to sit down and see what we can put together
on that, as you three Chapter Officials Admin, and work with the Grazing Rep. That's about it. [ don't know if | forgot
anything. | was at the site, but I'm back over here, so I don't have everything on me, so I don't know if you guys have
any questions for me.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Thank you, Walton for your report. Any questions or comments for Walton, our
Chapter Manager.

Delegate Eugen Tso; Madame Chair, my daughter.

President Rosanna Jumbe-Fitch: yes, go ahead.

Delegate Eugen Tso: Walton, I forgot. We are in the process of, already the Chinle Agency and Western Agency
approved registration to rescind the homesite lease. We are working on that one. That one is on the way too. So, we’re
going to change that one because it doesn’t, it doesn’t allow, it isn’t done in Dine Way. Just like Grazing Committee
said, It isn’t done the Dine way. It dismisses everything, the law. That is why we said it isn’t done right. Herb Yazzie,
the former Attorney General, [ meet up with and we are meeting. In that regard. Also, we're pushing the legislation. Me
and Vince James regarding power line and water line to waive homesite, consent waived. So, we have been meeting
with NTUA on that because we’re going to be dealing with a lot of waterlines, and a lot of powerlines. That is why
we’re just going to waive that section turned off for consent. Thank you.

CCG Manager Walton Yazzie: Thank you Sir, that will be very great because I know our committee team members
really get mad at get upset because Homesite Lease is required. If the council can review that, that will be great for their
the Chinle members here to.
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g. Heather Wilcox — Yeego Project

Ms. Heather Wilcox: All right. Thank you very much, Rosanna. Would it be possible to share my screen or get host
permissions to do that?

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: You are presenter at this time, so go ahead.

Ms. Heather Wilcox: Thank you. Give me one moment. All right. So, my name is Heather Wilcox, and I am reporting
back on the Qualitative Process Evaluation of Yeego! Healthy Eating and Gardening at Two Navajo Elementary
Schools. I completed this project as a thesis for my Master of Public Health Program at the University at the University
of Washington in Seattle. This project is part of a larger study of the Yeego Healthy Eating and Gardening Program, so
I'll begin with a quick overview of that program itself. The Yeego Healthy Eating and Gardening program, which I'll be
referring to, is just the Yeego program is a school based health intervention that aims to increase fruit and vegetable
consumption among Navajo Elementary School children. The intervention is a combination of a school garden and a
culturally relevant curriculum on gardening and healthy eating, and it's designed for third and fourth grade students. It
was developed by a research team from Dine College, New Mexico State University and Fred Hutchinson Cancer
Research Center in Seattle, who worked in close collaboration with community leaders on the Navajo Nation to design
curriculum content. The Yeego Program is currently being evaluated in two communities being Shiprock, New and
Tsaile, Arizona. And there are three participating elementary schools in each of these communities. The schools were
randomly assigned to study conditions such that one school in each community received the Yeego program during the
first year of the study, while two schools in each community served as controls and received the program in the second
year of the study. My thesis was specifically concerned with the two elementary schools that received the program in
the first year and after the program was implemented and these two schools, I conducted a process evaluation of the
intervention there. So, while these outcomes evaluation looks at whether a program worked or not, a process evaluation
looks at how a program was implemented to produce the outcomes, and one component evaluation is measuring
implementation fidelity, or the degree to which the intervention was delivered as it was actually planned. Collecting
data on this is important because it can strengthen conclusions that implementing the intervention is what actually
produced the observed outcomes. And that said, not many studies have conducted process evaluations of school based
programs to promote fruit and vegetable consumption, and to date, none have been conducted on the Navajo Nation.
So, the goal of my study was to describe implementation fidelity of the Yeego program across the different contexts

and to identify areas of delivery that could be improved in future evaluation or dissemination of the program. Prior to
my data collection, the Yeego program was delivered by a total of five intervention staff across the two school sites.
The intervention staff had expertise in agriculture, nutrition and or gardening education, and they delivered the Yeego
program lessons every two weeks to each classroom, alternating gardening and healthy eating lessons to collect data on
intervention delivery. 1 conducted individual interviews with intervention staff and with teachers whose classrooms
received the intervention, and I developed interview guides that asked open ended questions such as how they prepared
for the lessons, how students engage with the activities and their suggestions for improving the curriculum. I also
reviewed fidelity checklists that intervention staff completed after each lesson they delivered. In each checklist, they
reported information such as whether the lessons started and ended on time, whether they had the necessary supplies
and which lesson components they covered. So, and then I performed qualitative analysis on all of that combined data
from the interview notes and fidelity checklists to identify prominent themes and quotations that illustrated each theme
across the two sites. | interviewed all five of the intervention staff and eight of the classroom teachers, with six of the
teachers at one site and two of the teachers at the other. In total, I identified 14 themes, which [ organized into three
broad categories that were evidence of fidelity practices, supporting delivery and lessons learned about delivery. And
while | won't name everything I identified, 1 will provide one example from each of these categories and then
summarize my overall conclusions. One of the themes I identified in the category of evidence of Fidelity was that all
intervention staff use the lesson plan to structure delivery, but variations were common key elements of the lessons
were generally present across the sites, but they were not always implemented consistently in every classroom. Usually
this was a result of time constraints or staff having different teaching styles and methods to engage the students. A
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quote from one of the intervention staff that illustrated this theme was, we had to adapt the curriculum a little bit to the
kids. I would look at the curriculum and go, OK, I want this one to be like more of a Q&A interactive discussion so the
kids are more engaged. One of the themes in practice is supporting delivery was to actively encourage students to
connect each lesson to their families and communities. Students liked when they could connect lessons to their personal
lives and experiences, and there were two key ways the curriculum facilitated this. Which were that it incorporated
culturally familiar elements that the students associated with family and community members and it used activities
which students were excited to bring home, or that they were able to easily replicate at home with family. A quote from
one of the teachers illustrating this theme was, I think one of the coolest things was when the kids, like started being
able to ask the questions that were actually important to them and like, Oh, my gosh, like, I bought that at the flea
market or whatever, or my grandma makes those pancakes just kind of like making connections that feel real to them.
And finally, one of the themes identified as a lesson learned about delivery was that improvements could make lessons
more inclusive of diverse student needs and life experiences. Our findings indicated that certain aspects of the healthy
eating lessons in particular needed to be more responsive to different family and household structures, as well as the
realities of food insecurity and being low income. Students at one of the sites also had diverse learning needs that were
not always met. Many of them were English language learners and or low literacy learners, and some were in various
stages of fine motor skills development that impacted their ability to participate in some of the activities. A quote from
one of the teachers illustrates this theme. They said one major blind spot that [ perceived and I know that other teachers
did too, was the reality that a lot of kids have food insecurity for kids who are poor calories or calories from the
findings. 1 was able to conclude that the program was delivered with a moderately high degree of fidelity across
contexts and that there were several areas to consider for improvement. First, modifications should be made to the
content and delivery methods to meet students learning needs and enhance engagement. This includes strengthening
lesson elements that are visual, experiential and related to Navajo culture. Additionally, the findings suggest narrowing
the scope of the curriculum and increasing the intensity of the intervention, especially in regards to the hands on
gardening and the hands on healthy eating activities. And finally, while teachers and students were highly receptive to
the Yeego program. Teachers were hesitant about being able to deliver it independently. This being a long term goal for
the program. Our findings suggest that an area where the Chapter could really assist would be in fostering relationships
and inviting community members, businesses and organizations to be involved in the program. Any time or resources
that these types of entities would be willing to donate can offset costs that are associated with program materials and
teachers expressed needing help with classroom management in order to deliver the lessons, which presents opportunity
for parents, grandparents and other community members to be involved. And finally, teachers would value the addition
of community members diverse skills, knowledge and experiences related to growing and eating traditional foods. |
think ........ So, in conclusion, this study contributes new knowledge to an evidence base for school based interventions
to promote fruit and vegetable consumption among Navajo youth. And it also recommends ways to make the Yeego
program more acceptable and effective in future studies, and it informs future research to improve healthy eating
among Navajo youth. And at this point, | am happy to take any questions that anyone might have. Thank you.
President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Awesome. Well, thank you, Heather, for your presentation and your study, I think
you did a great job in summarizing that the project study that you are working on has provided some information to not
only the teachers, but also the ability to provide some further information to help assist the community members to
develop some more diverse skills and how we can better teach our students to eat healthy. So overall, I appreciate the
information you provided in the study you’ve completed and the resources you’re able to help elaborate on for our
community member. So, thank you for your information and all the effort you put into your study. So, are ther any
questions from community members or officials for Ms. Heather while she is on the call here. She has a copy of her
presentation as well. If you guys need it, we can have it at the Chapter.

Ms. Roselyn Yazzie: Chapter President, I do have a question.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yes, go ahead.
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Ms. Roselyn Yazzie: 1’d like to know if | can get a copy, besides having it available at the Chapter while she’d be able
to. Where can we get a hold of her or is there an email address she can give us?

Ms. Heather Wilcox: Sure, could I, Would it be best to just write that into the chat box? hwilcox@uw.edu

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yeah, go ahead and put it in the chat box and then that way we will have a copy of it
and it’ll be in our meeting minutes as well.

Ms. Heather Wilcox: Ok.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Any other questions or comments for Ms. Wilcox?

Ms. Roselyn Yazzie: | have another ...spoke over each other

Delegate Eugene Tso: Eugene.

Ms. Roselyn Yazzie: | have another question. I want to know how long, how long your study or, oh, you're doing the
survey, whatever data you collected, how long did it take you and which sites did you go visit? Which schools do you
work with and how many parents do you work with?

Ms. Heather Wilcox: Yeah, thank you for that question. So, my my part of the study was just kind of a small part of a
much larger randomized trial. The two schools that were involved were. Uh, I've been I've been decoding the names for
so long that I'm trying to recall now, Nizhoni Elementary is one of them and the other is Chinle Unified School District.
I'm really sorry, I'm having trouble recalling the the name of the actual school, but I can 1 can follow up with that in the
chat box, too in just a moment. So those were the only the only two schools that | worked with for my specific part of
the study. In total, there were six schools participating in the larger trial of the intervention. And could you repeat the
the other part of your question?

Ms. Roselyn Yazzie: [ want to know how many parents are involved.

Ms. Heather Wilcox: So, the parents were not involved in the interviews that I conducted, I only did interviews with
classroom teachers and the intervention staff who were helping to deliver the curriculum in the schools because my my
piece of the project was specifically focusing on how how the program was implemented. Like how closely it was
implemented according to how we planned for it to be implemented. So, the teachers in the intervention staff were
really the key people that I spoke to about how it was carried out inside the schools. But the parents were involved in
the larger study in terms of consenting for their kids to participate. There was a pilot study before this intervention took
place in which community members, including parents, gave a lot of input about what they wanted children to be
learning about healthy eating and gardening. I don't | don't have numbers about how many participated in that pilot
study, but I can also send a couple of links in the chat to papers that were published about that earlier work to if you'd
be interested in that.

Ms. Roselyn Yazzie: Okay, and how long did the survey take place?

Ms. Heather Wilcox: I started mt interviews in June, late June of 2020 and ended in September 2020. So, about four
months it took.

Ms. Roselyn Yazzie: Okay. And so, from here on. What else are you going to help out with? Now you have the study
done, you have been some statistics. What are you going to do now?

Ms. Heather Wilcox: So now. Um, this study, this study I had personally been working on as a thesis for my my
graduate program, but the results of the study are basically being fed back into the larger, the larger trial that's taking
place so that the people who are looking at the statistics from like the various evaluations they did at different points in
time throughout the trial, they'll be using the results of my study to look at whether the implementation process and any
differences in the implementation process at the sites made any difference in outcomes that they observed. And it also
just helps contribute to an evidence base for like how, how to implement and the results of of when we implement
school gardening programs and in this particular way on the Navajo Nation because we didn't previously have any work
that was published about that. So, it sort of creates some initial evidence for the implementation process of school
gardening programs on the Navajo Nation, but it also more directly creates context and adds information to the the
larger outcomes of the randomized trial, which are are still being evaluated right now, and they're they're still looking at
those.
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Ms. Roselyn Yazzie: Okay. Whatever you've done and the results are pretty good. Are you proposing an idea with the
schools to implement it in their curriculum?

Ms. Heather Wilcox: Yeah. So, the the project team, one of one of the long term goals of starting this program in the
classrooms, was to to kind of initiate having it be part of the curriculum. But one of the things that this study
highlighted for us is that there really needs to be some more refinement, some some narrowing of the scope of the
curriculum and better integration of the curriculum into the teacher's already existing curriculums for it to be feasible
for them to deliver on a long term basis. So, yeah, so the answer to your question is a little more complicated than than
yes or no, because that was what what the team was hoping for initially was that after implementing it this first time,
teachers would be able to carry on with the program if if they wanted to keep doing it with their students. But we've
we've learned from this piece of the study that I worked on that that it's not quite in a place where where teachers feel
confident in being able to deliver it independently. So that'll be the the topic of future research for it is really refining it
and better integrating it with the teachers current curriculum so that instead of it being sort of an an added curriculum to
what they're already teaching, it can be something that's more integrated with their existing curriculums and using
healthy eating and gardening activities as integrated components of that. Does that answer your question?

Ms. Roselyn Yazzie: Oh, yes,yes, you did.

Ms. Heather Wilcox: Ok.

Ms. Roselyn Yazzie: I think you did a good job. Oh, and I think this should continue. And I've known studies surveys
were done, and somewhere along the way it disappeared. And I hope this is a hope yourself and the other teachers, the
other schools show a strong interest in developing this into part of the school curriculum because this is a new concept
and I think students, always Navajos do it always have done so well when it's on hand, but they're doing it by hand and
seeing it and handling it. And I think that would be a real encouragement to to to the students and the parents. So, 1
would encourage you to continue along with the other teachers. I think it's a good idea. It's fairly new. I haven't heard.
So thank you for doing it.

Ms. Heather Wilcox: Yeah, your welcome, thank you.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Thank you. Any other questions or comments? honorable Tso, you had a question?
Delegate Eugene Tso: 1 did but

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Ok, go ahead.

Delegate Eugen Tso: | was just trying to think about the study, and I was just recalling when I used to work down at
Las Cruces, New Mexico, and our bio Bio Lab by I forgot about it. I had it right here in my mouth. Anyway, anyway, |
used to put the all kind of animal birds all the way to the big ones, horses, and for studies of what do we inject into
them. All these different kinds of vaccines or things that their horses are using, like they're or animals are using and
then breed them almost every summer. And sometimes it has to be every 30 minutes or every hour or every two hours
or throughout the night or two days, two to three days, four days straight. Sometimes it all depends on the people that
that was there after a study that brings things that for their or for their study. And we would sometimes don't sleep at
night. And our Bio Lab there used to have a team to do all this kind of job. But. I was thinking about how the kids were
being used to being studied here and there or regards to that. What you guys did. But my main concern sometimes I
always figure somebody would do a study on the younger generation regards to parenting and put that into the
curriculum. But my guess is way off. But that's always think that because that's where the problem is across the Navajo
Nation and also the states and the United States and the world. Look at what happened that January 6th, looking at them
just like the little kids doing what they were doing. You know, they don't grow up. So those are the things | was always
to get by because that's where the money is going, because that's where all the police are. We had to race with them, put
more police out there, put more jail out there, put more wire out there, et cetera. And if all the other criminals are also
populating, too, but we never, never, ever think about parenting. If we were to parent our kids starting with me, I'm not
a good parent. So, starting with that it would really change the world. I always feel that way. And there's no way you
can slash it, so it won't work because so much is the younger generation or parent that we usually last really met to
them was to Navajo. It was just emotional and the spiritual and the physical growth all in harmony. It has to grow in
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harmony. That's how they're supposed to be raised. And it's always taught on natural resource there and all the wildlife
out there. That's how they were taught with all of those, how they can become a person, you know, like if a if a woman
or a man gets mad at 20 or 30 or 40 years old, he acts like a little child. That means he never did, or she never did, grew
up. So that's how I always feel. So, [ don't know anybody ever studied those kind of stuff, but I do feel that some things
are needed to around on the reservation to have a study going on. I know John Hopkins does a lot of study as well
because | was interviewed one time because of my age and how | feel about jobs. So those are some of the issues we
have on the reservation, but we don't we don't see it that way these days. We just we just think it's normal, but we are.
Everything is normal, but it's not normal. So, it is how I see it. Thank you.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Well, Thank you. Yeah. Any other questions and comments for Ms. Heather
Wilcox? If none, thank you, Heather, for being patient and being able to come back and present your your study to our
Chinle Chapter, so thank you.

Ms. Heather Wilcox: Thank you for having me.

Elvira Honie — John Hopkins

Ms. Elvira Honie: Thank you everybody for having us on again. Today, I'm going to be given reports for our Pfizer
COVID 19 vaccine trial. Not much has changed since our last report from last month's meeting. 1 just wanted just to
give updates that are, I think most of you are pretty familiar with our reports that we're giving every month. We want to
make sure that we're keeping the community up to date as far as where the trial stands. So, for this trial, we have given
everybody that did participate in this trial the first and second dose of the COVID 19 vaccine. As far as the booster
doses, we also were able to enroll all of those participants at the end of July, early August. We are in the next stage
stages of this vaccine study, where we will be unblinding our participants that randomized study. So, half of those
participants did receive placebo, half did receive booster doses. So, I'm sure many of you are quite aware that booster
doses are now being available to starting to be available to a certain group of people. Some of those people that did
meet the criteria not too long ago, just at the end of August, early September were those that were
immunocompromised, meaning those that did have underlying health conditions that were severely at risk. So, I do
know that a lot of people in the community thankfully were able to those doses and soon will be. The excess is going to
start rolling out booster doses for those that did receive their first and second Pfizer COVID 19 vaccine. So, you should
be hearing updates as we are what's just kind of a day by day thing right now, as far as what we're that we're getting
from us as far as how they're rolling out booster doses to the community. But for our study, we will be informing the
rest of our participants as well. We'll be doing the unblinding process, meaning we'll be letting them know whether
they've received the booster or placebo and if they did indeed receive placebo, we'll give them at that time the
opportunity to receive the booster dose with us. And again, we'll be following them for a year and the things that we'll
be doing over the course of that year. Of course, Will will be screening them with our study provider as well as
collecting blood to measure those antibody levels. With the interim analysis of those tests that were done, it did show
that the booster dose did show good results. They did show that there was a very significantly higher antibody response
against the SARS-CoV-2 virus that causes COVID 19, and it did show a good responses against the beta and also the
Delta variants that many of you have heard about in the news lately. And this is just compared to the levels of people
that did receive their first and second dose of the COVID 19 vaccine. We'll also give the opportunity to our other
participants who initially weren't eligible to receive the booster dose back at the end of July and early August. So, we'll
also give them the opportunity, maybe because they were unavailable or didn't meet the criteria at the time. But now
that they do, we'll also be offering them those doses as well. There is a meeting for Navajo Nation IRB to meet with our
Johns Hopkins IRB as well tomorrow, so we should have much more news at the next meeting. So that's my report for
today. Please let me know if you guys have any questions.

President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Awesome, thank you, Elvira, for your report and your updates, I know you
provided an update at our Planning meeting as well with your team and all the studies you guys are completing. And |
think you guys are doing a great job and doing good and keeping our community informed as well. So, we'll open up
the floor for any questions or comments from those that are on the call that you might have for Ms. Elvira and her team.
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Ms. Elvira Honie: All right, and also, if there are no questions, I also did want to provide a number to those on the call.
The Chinle Service Unit is encouraging members of the community to also get vaccinated with the against influenza
getting the flu shot. Flu season is just approaching here, so we will be or the [HS is actually going to soon be having flu
shots and COVID 19 booster shots available. And these can be given at the same time as well, and | can provide that
number. If you need more information, it's a (928) 674-7980 and I can also provide that number in the chat.
President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Thank you.
Ms. Elvira Honie: All right, thanks guys, have a good night.
President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Thank you. Elvira, we do have a question for booster shots for those who got
Moderna, when will that happen?
Ms. Elvira Honie: I'm not sure about my Moderna just yet. I think there's just more information that will be provided
by IHS. Unfortunately, I don't have too much information about that as our study is specifically focused on the Pfizer
COVID 19 vaccine.
President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Okay, sounds good, thank you. All right. Well, that concludes our report, thank you,
guests, those that have attended and presented information on your current studies, as well as other information for our
community members, we thank you for all the data provided as well as those that have submitted their reports. So,
thank you.
Delegate Eugene Tso: Madame Chair
President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yes, go ahead.
Delegate Eugene Tso: Thank you again. Did you say your name is Elvira?.1 got my booster shot, the third one on
Friday. 1 don't know, I suppose, should I have or not, but there was something going on at at Wells Fargo today, this
morning. I don't know what they were setting up for to know anything about it. Thank you.
Ms. Elvira Honie: Oh, I'm not sure about the Wells Fargo, but thank you for letting us know about that. That's
something that we are encouraging, and I'm happy to hear that that you did get that booster dose. We definitely want to
continue to protect those in our community, especially those of our leaders and many of you on this call as well. So, if
you guys ever have any questions, I provided that number and you can call that for more information. And [ believe
HHS is going to have a schedule coming out soon as to days and locations of when they'll be offering those to people
that would like more information on when those events will happen.
President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: All right. Thank you. Any other questions or comments? Thank you again, Ms.
Elvira and the rest of your team, I know you have a few of them that come on every every so other week, so thank you
for all the information again.
Ms. Elvira Honie: absolutely thank you guys for having me.
XI. Next scheduled Planning Meeting Date: 10/04/2021 at 5:00 PM.
XIII. Adjournment by Chapter President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch at 8:46 PM.
Motion: TiShawna Spencer Second; Tyrone Begay
Discussions:
President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Yes, we got you. I just got a message from one of our guests on the call Project Safe
Schools was supposed to be on the list for report. We did not include you during the amendments, Ms. Renee.
Secretary/Treasurer, did you receive information for Project Safe Schools?
VP Shawna Claw: She's switching to one of the computers that has a mic. Hold on.
S/T Roann Burbank: Yes, it is. [ did get materials for it. However, I think it's best to move her to the Planning Meeting
because we have to amend her she want to amend her right now.
President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: We just got a motion in the second to adjourn.
S/T Roann Burbank: Yeah, we have to mover her to the Planning Meeting.
President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: I apologize, Ms. Venessa Begay. You guys have been on the call all evening. | was not
aware that you had a presentation for Project Safe Schools. We do have the information that you did send to the Tinley
email and our secretary treasurer. So, she has a copy. I apologize. One hundred percent that you were not included in our
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agenda this evening. | know you were on the call for almost four hours now. Qur next meeting is going to be on Monday.
It's going to be in person at the Chinle Chapter if you are available at that time to present under reports for your project.
Would that be something that we can work in for you to present? Yes. Ok. And again, | apologize for not being able to get
you on the agenda this evening, I was not aware of that. So, we will put you on the agenda to have your present first at our
Planning Meeting next week.
Ms. Vanessa Begay: Ok, thank you very much.
President Rosanna Jumbo-Fitch: Thank you and thank you to your team. That is also on the call for being able to be
patient with us this evening as well. All right. Well, yeah, Thank you again all those attended, Chinle Chapter government
members, all those Staff and Officials for being able to attend our meeting this evening. We have got a motion in the second
for adjournment. It is eight forty-six p.m. So, we are going to do our vote for adjournment this evening
Vote: 7 Opposed: 0 Abstained: 1

submitted by Andr L LA

Sec?etary/Treasurer Roann Burbank
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